SAMURAI 2K AEROSOL LIMITED
(Company Registration Number 201606168C)
(Incorporated in the Republic of Singapore)

FIRE INCIDENT AT PREMISES IN JOHOR BAHRU

The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Samurai 2K Aerosol Limited (the “Company”)
regrets to inform that certain premises of the Group located in Skudai, Johor Bahru were
affected by a fire incident in the evening of 27 May 2024. The fire has been put out without
casualty and injury to our staff. Currently, the fire department is in the midst of conducting an
investigation to ascertain the cause of the fire.

The premises affected consists of a rented warehouse and certain production facilities of the
Group. Notwithstanding the impact of the fire is significant, recovery efforts have been
initiated to ensure minimal disruption to the business operations.

The Group has insurance coverage over its assets and for any consequential losses
including loss of income. Nevertheless, the Company will be assessing the operational and
financial impact on the results of the Group for the financial year ending 31 March 2025
(“FY2025”) and will make the necessary announcement to keep shareholders updated as
and when there are material developments.

The Company would like to apologize to the public for any inconvenience caused and to
convey our sincere gratitude to fire rescue teams for tirelessly and successfully putting the
fire under control.

Shareholders and potential investors are reminded to exercise caution when dealing or
trading in the securities of the Company. When in doubt as to the action they should take,
shareholders and potential investors should consult their stockbrokers, bank managers,
solicitors, accountants or other professional advisors.

By Order of the Board

Ong Yoke En
Executive Director and Chief Executive Officer
29 May 2024

This announcement has been reviewed by UOB Kay Hian Private Limited (the “Sponsor”).

This announcement has not been examined or approved by the Singapore Exchange
Securities Trading Limited (“SGX-ST”) and the SGX-ST assume no responsibility for the
contents of this announcement, including the correctness of any of the statements or
opinions made or reports contained in this announcement.

The contact person for the Sponsor is Mr Lance Tan, Senior Vice President, at 8 Anthony
Road, #01-01, Singapore 229957, telephone (65) 6590 6881.



